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Every now and then a public debate breaks out on the nature of God. What’s God 
really like? What’s the true nature of God? 
 
Within days of the Victorian bushfire disaster three weeks ago, a Pentecostal pastor 
in Melbourne told the media he’d had a dream several months before in which 
Victoria was ablaze, and God told him it was punishment on Victorians because of 
their parliament’s policies on abortion! I was immediately contacted by the media to 
ask if the Uniting Church agreed. Initially I was doubtful that it warranted a response, 
but then our Victorian church leaders told me “go for it Gregor”. So we put out a 
media release later that day. The Age newspaper summarised my viewpoint, very 
accurately and affirmingly, as saying the pastor’s claim is “ludicrous, abhorrent and 
misunderstands the nature of God”. 
 
Well, that sure set off the bloggers! A blog, in case you’re not up with the latest 
electronic media, is a website on which people can write in their comments for all to 
see. At last count, 504 comments had been lodged in response to the Age article, 
arguing about the nature of God, debating if God actually exists, and only a few, I’m 
glad to say, castigating the views of the President of the Uniting Church.  
 
Is God a punishing God, who sends disasters to repay us for our sinfulness or to 
teach us or someone else a lesson? Some say yes, and they’re able to cite quite a 
few Old Testament passages of God sending floods to destroy a wicked generation, 
or an earthquake or volcano to destroy a wicked town or two, or as in the prophet 
Joel’s time a plague of locusts to wreak havoc on a disobedient people.  
 
But some of us say no, God is not a God who punishes like that. In the Old 
Testament there are many other passages we can draw on, which say God is slow to 
anger and abounding in steadfast love, a patient, compassionate, forgiving God. The 
story of Noah and the flood can be called upon by both sides of the argument. On the 
one hand, the flood sent by God destroys all life except those in the ark, as God 
decides his creatures have become so wicked he needs to start all over again. On 
the other hand, God says never again will he send a flood to destroy all flesh, and he 
sets the rainbow in the sky as the guarantee of his promise.  
 
The story of Noah is perhaps understood best as showing how mankind’s primitive 
perceptions of God and of natural disasters like floods gradually develop and mature. 
The story goes way back in time, it’s part of Biblical pre-history, unable to be set in 
any known historical or archeological context. But it teaches us about ancient 
understandings of God, first that God is a god who punishes human wickedness, but 
secondly raising questions about that simplistic opinion and more carefully 
concluding that God is a god of life who never wants to destroy. 
 
When we come to Jesus and the New Testament we receive a much clearer picture 
of God’s true nature. At Jesus’ baptism, as I’ve said from this pulpit before, three 
extraordinary things happen - God opens heaven, makes himself accessible; God 
sends his Spirit on Jesus, making his power available; and God speaks of his love 
and pleasure in Jesus. This is the beginning of a new age, when we finally know and 



see the true nature of God, in Jesus. Jesus teaches that God wants people to have a 
life of abundance, Jesus heals people, he feeds people, he defeats evil in the form of 
demons and illnesses and hunger and blindness, he forgives sins, in every encounter 
he teaches and shows the self-giving love of God, even to the point of his own death.  
 
At the beginning of Luke 13, Jesus is confronted by those who think the victims of 
disaster have received God’s punishment. No way, says Jesus - those Galileans who 
were killed by the Romans were not being punished by God, those people killed by a 
tower which collapsed in Jerusalem were not being punished by God. God is not like 
that. God wants us to have wholeness in life, to know love and peace, to live with 
security, confidence, generosity, and happiness.  
 
What’s the nature of God? More than anything else, love. “God so loved the world 
that he sent his only Son…”  “God is love, and those who abide in love abide in God 
and God abides in them”. These are the conclusions of Holy Scripture. God does not 
punish us by sending disasters upon us - rather, when disaster strikes, God is there 
grieving with us, offering us love and guidance, embracing us with compassion and 
peace.  
 
To the glory of God, Amen.   
 


